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STATEMENT OF LUKOIL BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dear Shareholders, Employees and Customers of LUKOIL,

The Board of Directors of LUKOIL expresses herewith its deepest concerns about
the tragic events in Ukraine. Calling for the soonest termination of the armed
conflict, we express our sincere empathy for all victims, who are affected by this
tragedy. We strongly support a lasting ceasefire and a settlement of problems
through serious negotiations and diplomacy.

The company makes every effort to continue its operations in all countries and
regions where it is present, committed to its primary mission of a reliable supplier
of energy to consumers around the world.

In its activities, LUKOIL aspires to contribute to peace, international relations and
humanitarian ties.
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